
 

City of South Daytona 
Office of the City Manager 
1672 S. Ridgewood Avenue • South Daytona, FL 32119 •  386/322-3014  

Continuing Commitment to Excellence 

MEMORANDUM 

To: James L. Gillis Jr., City Manager 

From: Becky Witte, Deputy City Clerk 
Re: Consideration of approving a piggyback agreement from New Smyrna Beach 

Utilities with Sparks Concrete, LLC for Concrete Services and Asphalt Repair 
Services on an as needed basis within budgeted allocations per fiscal year. 

Date: May 25, 2023 

The Street Maintenance Division of the Public Works Department generally handles the 
repair and installation of sidewalks and curbs as well as asphalt repair in South Daytona. 
Moreover, other departments also rely on these services, including Parks and Recreation as 
well as the Utilities Department.  On occasion, there are times when schedules are hectic, or 
a project is too complex for our crews to complete in a timely manner. To resolve this 
situation, the City has the ability to utilize a contractor under a continuing service contract 
to complete these projects when our crews are unable to do so within budgeted allocations 
per fiscal year. 
Sparks Concrete LLC has provided the City the opportunity to utilize the competitively 
awarded agreements from New Smyrna Beach Utilities for Concrete Services and Asphalt 
Repair Services.  Utilizing an existing contract with a larger agency, the City is able to 
secure better pricing for these projects.  Per the City’s purchasing policy, New Smyrna 
Beach Utilities has approved utilizing the agreements. 
In order to expedite projects and utilize cost savings, staff recommends the Council 
approve a piggyback agreement from New Smyrna Beach Utilities with Sparks Concrete, 
LLC for Concrete Services and Asphalt Repair Services on an as needed basis within 
budgeted allocations per fiscal year. 
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December 9, 2022 

Sparks Concrete, LLC 
4106 South Nova Road 
Port Orange, FL 32127 

Dear Mrs. Doreen Sparks, 

In RFQ 20-194, for replacement concrete services, New Smyrna Beach Utilities reserved the right to 
extend the contract for three additional (1) one-year periods, upon mutual agreement in writing. 

New Smyrna Beach Utilities would like to extend the contract for the third of three annual renewals, 
based on the terms and conditions of the original agreement. If in agreement to the extension of the contract 
(2/1/23-1/31/24), please indicate, by signature, on the line provided below and return. 

If a price adjustment (+/-) is warranted, please include price change documentation and return 

Description Unit Current Price Renewal Price 

Concrete Sidewalk & Driveway 
Replacement 

cy $495.00

Concrete Sidewalk & Driveway- 
New 

cy
$450.00 ".1 i5.0 0

Concrete Miami Gutter-Drop 
Curbing 

LF 
$21.00 1 30-00 

Concrete Type "E" Curbing LF $21.75

Concrete Type "F" Curbing LF $27.00 AV . fr-15 
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Concrete Environmental Curbing LF $19.00 i . 9.00 

MOT Lane Closure Day $1,600.00 \ I L0 400. CDC) 

Acceptance by the undersigned to extend contract for the third additional year in accordance with RFQ 20-194. 

Respectfully, 
Rachel Kampf 
Administrative Assistant 
Purchasing Department 
New Smyrna Beach Utilities 
386-424-3043 
Rkampf@nsbufl.com 
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Company Name 

 - 

Signature/Date 

Print ame/Title 
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